
Clermont	County	Township	Association	Meeting	

Date:			March	21,	2019	

Host:		Clermont	County	Health	Department	

Meeting	was	called	to	order:			The	meeting	was	called	to	order	at	6:30	pm	by	Bonnie	Batchler.	
She	welcomed	everyone	to	the	meeting	and	asked	Bob	McGee	to	lead	the	pledge	of	allegiance	
and	prayer.		After	the	prayer	everyone	enjoyed	the	dinner.	

Opening	remarks:		Mrs.	Batchler	stated	that	the	meeting	was	being	conducted	by	the	Clermont	
County	Health	Department.		This	is	their	required	annual	meeting.		Before	turning	the	meeting	
over	to	Julianne	Nesbitt,	Bonnie	talked	about	the	new	proposal	for	how	Center	for	Local	
Government	Funds	would	be	distributed.		Two	letters	have	been	presented	to	the	Township	
Association,	asking	that	there	be	more	discussion	on	the	new	proposed	formula.		Allan	Osman,	
mayor	of	Bethel,	read	a	letter	from	the	Clermont	County	Mayors	Association	asking	that	the	
current	formula	be	extended.		Kelly	Flanigan,	from	Miami	Township,	talked	about	how	the	
distribution	formula	was	decided	on.		All	fourteen	townships	from	Clermont	County	have	
passed	a	resolution	that	was	sent	to	the	Clermont	County	Commissioners	asking	that	the	
formula	be	changed.		

Motion	to	approve	meeting	minutes:		A	motion	was	made	by	Rick	Hinson	and	seconded	by	
Keith	Vogelsang	to	approve	the	February	20,	2019	meeting	minutes.		Motion	passed.	

Treasurer’s	Report:		A	motion	was	made	by	Tom	Peck	and	seconded	by	Bob	Hausermann	to	
approve	the	treasurer’s	reports	from	March	1,	2019.		Motion	passed.	

The	next	meeting	will	be	held:		The	68th	Clermont	County	Township	Annual	Banquet	will	be	
held	on	Thursday,	May	2nd	at	the	Clermont	County	Fairgrounds.								

Other	comments	and	suggestions:		Bonnie	reminded	everyone	that	the	next	banquet	meeting	
would	be	held	on	March	23rd	at	the	Batavia	Township	Office.		She	then	turned	the	meeting	over	
to	Julianne	Nesbitt.	

Motion	to	adjourn	the	meeting:		A	motion	was	made	by	Tom	Peck	and	seconded	by	Darlene	
Jowers	to	adjourn	the	meeting.		Motion	passed.			

	


